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was once of paramount importance, may no 
longer hold truth for us. We take all that we are 
and we willingly turn it over to God. We also 
join communities of faith to help us in this new 
life and to give us strength on this new journey. 

In fact, when you join the United Methodist 
Church, you take a vow to support this church 
with your time, your talent, your gifts, your 
service, and your witness. That means we give 
of ourselves, we give of our time, and we give 
of our finances to support our church. We hold 
nothing back, opening the door for God to hold 
nothing back from us. We give of our time, 
talents, and finances, not out of a pursuit for 
reciprocation, but as a response to our faith. 
We give all of this as an outward response to 
the inward grace we receive when we accept 
Jesus Christ as our Lord. 

As this community of faith, as Community 
United Methodist Church, we give of ourselves 
and talents in extraordinary ways. The lives we 
touch as we serve dinners, the souls we help 
as we donate out of our material abundance, is 
wonderful to witness and moving to see. 

As we move into November we will enter into 
our Stewardship season as we commit to fulfill 
our membership vows through our time, talents, 
gifts, service and witness. I want to invite you to 
join me and let us enter into this time together, 

THE COMMUNITY 
MESSENGER 

                                           

                                                                                       Community United Methodist Church Mission Statement 
 

Our Mission is to fulfill what Jesus said in Matthew 28:19, ñGo therefore and make disciplesé.ò 

This will include Reaching out to all people, Calling them to a personal commitment to Christ and 

His Church, Nurturing them along their faith journey, Training them in discipleship, Sending them 

out in ministry within and beyond the local congregation. 

Greetings Sisters and Brothers! 

I love this church! 

I love the people. I love the atmosphere of 
hospitality. I love how people will step forward 
and help out in various and wonderful ways. I 
love that we serve with an open heart reaching 
out to those that need assistance. As believers, 
as disciples of Christ, we are called to be in 
mission to this community, finding ways to 
reach out and bring the hope and grace of 
Christ to everyone. 

We can see this model of living in Scripture, 
through the life of the Apostle Paul. We can see 
how Godôs grace redeems, especially in how he 
mentored a young man named Timothy.  In that 
moment Paul adopted for himself a servant 
mindset as a new way of life. Paul did this to be 
more like Christ. Paul did these things to draw 
himself closer to God. 

As believers in Jesus Christ, made in the image 
of God, we become transformed ï like Paul. 
We have our values reworked, our priorities 
reorganized, our perspectives shifted. What 

Continued on page 3 
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Join the UMM in 

the Fellowship 

Hall every 

Tuesday at 7:00 

AM for 

breakfast, fellowship,   

devotional and a time of prayers 

and praises to our Lord.  

FOR ALL THOSE WHO HAVE 

LOST LOVED ONES    

This support group meets on 

Tuesday mornings at 10:00 AM  

in Room 104 at the church.   

For  more information contact  

Linda Millard ï 787-5103  

                           

Meet on 

Mondays in                        

Room 2124 

9:30 AM -1:00 PM 

Come join us!  

Prime Time Singles 
Prime Time Singles 

invite you to join us 

for board games and 

cards each Friday 

evening in the Fellowship Hall from      

5:00-7:00pm. Usually, on the last Friday of 

each month, we go out to dinner and 

return to the Fellowship Hall for fun and 

games. However, on November 24th, we 

will forgo our meal out and spend our time 

in the Fellowship Hall counting our 

blessings! We hope youôll join us.  

December Newsletter 
deadline for all articles will be  

November 9  

CUMC LIVE 

The 11:00 AM Church 

Service is broadcast live 

on our website each week.    

www.communityumcfp.com 

tel:%28352%29%20245-3624
tel:%28352%29%20636-0269
tel:%28304%29%20590-1353
tel:%28352%29%20307-5767
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in a prayerful state. I want to invite you to join 
your heart with mine as we seek to be open to 
all God has in store for us.  

I genuinely believe God has great things in 
store for this church, incredible bridges for us to 
build throughout this community. I also believe 
that the best way for us to realize all of that, is 
to continue to live out our faith, bound together 
as one, sharing the love of Christ with all that 
we meet. 

Have a great November! 

Pastorôs Page Continued from page 1 

2016 ANGEL TREE SEASON 

BEGINS  

Holiday Grief 

Seminar  

Holidays can be a difficult time 

when you are grieving the loss 

of a loved one. This seminar seeks to bring hope 

and peace for times when you donôt feel like 

ñdecking the halls.ò Plan to come and invite a friend 

that might benefit from this workshop. There is no 

charge and itôs open to all. 

Weôll meet on Saturday, December 2nd, in the 

Fellowship Hall, 10:30-Noon. Seminar Facilitator is 

Rev. Marilyn Anell. Marilyn is an ordained deacon 

of the UMC and recently retired as the Director of 

Congregational Care at New Covenant UMC. 

Please contact the church office (352-787-1829) to 

reserve your seat or if you have any questions. 

OUR ANGEL TREE will be available for 

choosing an Angel on Sunday, November 19. 

We have the privilege to serve CHRIST by 

serving children in need. There are many 

Foster children, also children who attend 

Fruitland Park Elementary, and children 

sponsored by Community UMC. These children 

count on us to make Christmas a reality.  

You may want to go together with a friend to 

pick out one or more Angel request; or make 

your purchase with a class or group you belong 

to. You can make a monetary contribution to 

help make a childôs wish. If you make a 

monetary contribution, make sure your check 

shows that it is for Angel Tree contribution, or 

the envelope has it clearly shown.  

The trees with the Angel wishes will be placed 

where you can easily take an Angel. God Bless!  

Registration for our 2018 

Season opens Wednesday, 

November 1st and runs 

through December 15th.  

The leagues are open to 

all 1st ï 8th graders.  We welcome back Dick and 

Ann Springer as League Facilitators. They do an 

awesome job! 
 

If you know of a child that should have an       

opportunity to be in a positive, Christian        

environment of athletics, get a registration 

form for them and help us spread the word.   
 

Scholarships are always needed.  If you would 

like to help a child, the registration fee is $75 

and includes everything they will need to be a 

success.  Make your check out to CUMC and 

mark it for UPWARD SPORTS in the memo 

line.  If you would like 

to be a Coach, an    

A s s i s t a n t ,  o r           

Volunteer Helper,  

c o n t a c t  R o b b i e 

Milam, League Director for more information.  

tel:%28352-787-1829
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Can you believe that it is November and it is 

Thanksgiving already?  Every time we read the 

paper or watch TV, we hear about all the ómessô 

that our Country is in, so we might wonder what 

there is to be thankful for.  Iôm really tired of 

hearing about murders and rapes and robbery 

and mass shootings!  I imagine you are too! 

  But the media seldom tells about the ógood 

stuffô we have to be thankful for!  About the 

huge response to the hurricane stricken parts of 

our world, or the Christmas shoeboxes we are 

filling for needy children, or the hats and 

scarves we are mailing to Redbird Mission!  Or 

for that matter, we seldom think about this 

incredible world God has given us!  All we have 

to do is watch a sunrise or sunset, or watch a 

flower in bloom, or listen to the birds sing!  Or 

how about the eyes to see or ears to hear 

Godôs glories.  And we need to be grateful for 

feet that walk, and minds that think, and the 

ability to come to Church! 

As I have told you before, it constantly amazes 

me that God has put His reminders of His 

unconditional love everywhere, but we seldom 

look for it!   Why does He put a magnificent 

waterfall way back in the heart of the forest 

where few people ever see it?  Or why do the 

waves at the beach come and go right on 

schedule, and have for thousands of years!  

The stars we see at night are the same stars 

that Moses and Paul and even Jesus looked at!  

And the fellowship we share at Church is the 

same love that God has been giving to His 

people for centuries! 

This Thanksgiving, as we consume our turkey 

feast, and this Christmas as we celebrate the 

families and friends that are so much a part of 

our Holidays, letôs remember that God is behind 

it all!  He has not forsaken us, even though 

sometimes we might wonder.  Letôs donôt ever 

forget that ñGod is good all the time!  All the 

time, God is good!ò  

 

Thanksgiving is just around the 

corner.  On November 12th the 

Boy Scouts will be collecting 

groceries for the churches food 

pantry which we so much 

appreciate. Those groceries will 

help us fill the 50 - 60 thanksgiving basket our 

clients can share with their families.               

Of course, Thanksgiving isnôt Thanksgiving 

without turkey.  So we are asking if you can 

help us with the cost of these other items 

needed to make it a truly happy holiday. As 

always, we appreciate all your caring and 

support throughout the year.  

COME ONE COME ALL! 

Itôs time to deck our church with Christmas Hol-
ly!  Sunday, November 19

th
 at 4:00 pm in the 

sanctuary. 

Plan on an afternoon of fellowship, music and 
tasty treats as we decorate our church for the 
Christmas Season. 

If you have any questions, please call Carolyn 

Bond (352) 750-5535.  
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We have so many things to be 
thankful for in our lives.  I am 
thankful for life, for salvation, for 

my wife and children, for my love of music, for 
my extended family and so on.  I am reminded 
of Psalm 100, ñMake a joyful noise unto the 
LORD, all ye lands.  Serve the LORD with 
gladness: come before his presence with singing.  
Know ye that the LORD he is God: it 
is he that  hath made us, and not we 
ourselves; we are his people, and the sheep of 
his pasture.  Enter into his gates with 
thanksgiving,  and into his courts with praise: be 
thankful unto him,  and bless his name. For the 
LORD is good; his mercy is everlasting; and his 
truth  endureth to all generations.ò  My question 
to you during this season of Thanksgiving is 
this, how do You serve God? And do you serve 
with thanksgiving in your heart?  Just a thought.  

Our Music Ministry Concert Series continues 

on November 4
th
 at 2 pm   

and on November 5
th
 at 6 pm  

when we will be                   

presenting our annual                                 

ñSalute to Veteransò                

Past & Present! 

The Patriotic Celebration will include 

community choirs singing and honoring our 

Veterans. A love offering will be accepted 

during the concert to benefit, in part, area 

groups, singers, and band instrumentalists that 

have been invited to participate. Donôt miss out! 

VETERANS, WEAR YOUR UNIFORM!   

Everyone is welcome! 

Please invite someone to attend!  

4ÈÅ -ÕÓÉÃ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 

&ÒÉÅÎÄÓ Ǫ &ÁÍÉÌÙ 

ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÅÁÃÈ ÁÎÄ 

ÅÖÅÒÙ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕ 

×ÈÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÅÄ ÏÕÒ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔÓ 

ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÃÅÎÔ ÆÕÎÄ ÒÁÉÓÅÒȢ  4ÈÅ 

ÆÏÏÄ ×ÁÓ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ×ÉÌÌ 

ÈÅÌÐ ÍÁÎÙȢ  4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȢ  /ÕÒ ÎÅØÔ ÂÉÇ 

ÅÖÅÎÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÏÕÒ 6ÁÌÅÎÔÉÎÅȭÓ $ÉÎÎÅÒ Ǫ 

3ÈÏ×ȟ &ÒÉÄÁÙȟ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ωÔÈȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ 

ÍÁÒË ÙÏÕÒ ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÁËÅ ÐÌÁÎÓ 

ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄȢ 

Be sure and mark your calendars 
for our Christmas  

presentations !  
 
 

Christian Chorus Christmas  

                   Concert  

Dec. 7th - 6PM & Dec. 9th - 2PM  

 

CUMC Choir Christmas Concert  

Dec. 10th 3:30 & 6PM  

We would like to invite you to 

join our Community UMC family 

on Thursday, November 23rd 

for a traditional Thanksgiving  

Feast at noon.  Weôll provide 

turkey, dressing, mashed 

potatoes and gravy, green beans, cranberry 

sauce and drinks.  We ask that you bring a 

vegetable, salad or dessert to share.  Cost is 

$5 per person at the door.  Reservations are 

required and seating is limited.  Call the church 

office at (352) 787-1829 before November 15th 

to make a reservation. 

3(!20 ./4%3 
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN  

All women are invited to attend the next 

United Methodist Womenôs Unit Meeting 

which will be Tuesday, November 7th at 

9:30am in The Fellowship Hall. We will have 

the election of our UMW Officers for 2018.  

For our program, Becky Witherby, Barb 

Tiedemann and Susan Walters will talk with us 

about The World Thank Offering.  Rebekah 

Circle will be hosts for the meeting. All women 

in our church are invited to attend this lively 

and informative meeting.  

Circle Activities for November 

Eve Circle will meet on November 21st at 7:00 PM.  Marti Frain, 

a member of Eve Circle, will talk with the members about her 

recent mission trip to Cuba. Cathy Smalling is their leader 

(phone number: 561-313-6348). 

Circle of Friends will meet on November 15th, at 9:30 AM in the 

home of Rae Hellmig. They will have a workshop writing thank 

you notes. For directions or more information, call or email Joan 

Rose, Circle Leader (phone number: 352-391-4207 / email: 

jer.gcr@gmail.com). Visitors are always welcome! 

Esther Circle   Esther Circle members will not meet during 

November.  Nancy Perkins is their Circle Leader  (phone 

number: 352-750-4369). 

Rebekah Circle  will meet on November 14th at 10:00 AM at the 

church. Members will finalize plans to decorate and equip a 

room in the Esther House, a home for women.  Judy Withers is 

their Circle Leader (phone number: 352-245-3624).                                                          

Ruth Circle will meet November 20th at 10:30 AM in the Spruce 

Creek Club House.  They will be reviewing their current activities 

and planning work for the coming year. Laurel Minch is their 

Circle Leader (phone number: 352-347-3363). 

Sarah Circle Sarah Circle members will meet November 16th at 

10:00 AM in the home of Mary Lou Szydlowski. Members will 

enjoy hearing about Transitions, a program for women in our 

church, presented by Gretchen Sholar.  Marilyn DeTizio is their 

Circle Leader (phone    number: 352-633-3896).  

Discovering Church  

Membership 

We invite you to join us on 

the path to growth in our 

walks with God and each  

other through our ñDiscovering Church      

Membershipò class.  Our next New Membersô 

class will be held at Noon on Sunday,           

November 12 in the Fellowship Hall.   

Contact the church office (352-787-1829) if you 

would like to attend.  We look forward to seeing 

you in class as we at Community continue to 

grow and reach the world with the good news of 

Jesus!  There is always room for more in our 

church family. 

Pastor Daryl & Pastor Debbie 

YARD DAY 

Bring your rakes, shovels and 
feet to the church on 
Saturday, November 4th    
at 8 AM. We will focus on the 
church flower beds: pulling 

weeds, pruning plants, restoring mulch, etc.     
If you are able to help, or have any questions, 
contact Michael Grovesteen (352-636-8837). 

Please join the Pastors and Staff in extending 

best wishes to Rev. Ralph 

Donohue, who retired as our 

Minister of Visitation at the end of 

October. Ralph joined our Staff in 

September 2014 and it would be 

an understatement to say that     

he ñhit-the-ground-running!ò Our 

Visitation Ministry, church-wide outreach, and 

bereavement ministries have all greatly 

benefited under his leadership and spiritual 

direction. He will surely be missed. 
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The month of 

October has been a 

very busy one for the 

c h i l d r e n  a t 

Community Christian 

School.  On October 

11th, the preschoolers smiled sweetly for their 

fall pictures with Martha the photographer. On 

October 23rd, each preschool class visited the 

CUMC Pumpkin Patch for a story, pictures and a 

pumpkin carving demonstration complete with a 

hands-on exploration of the innermost parts of a 

pumpkin.  Touching the inside of a pumpkin, 

prompted many "icks" and "ewws" from the 

children, many of whom had never touched a 

pumpkin, let alone assisted in the carving of one 

into a jack -o-lantern.   The children were very 

excited to take part in the choosing of the 

shapes of the eyes, nose and mouth for their own 

class jack -o-lantern.    

On October 25th, the children at Community 

Christian school visited Uncle Donald's Farm 

accompanied by their parents, grandparents and 

teachers.   The children saw many farm animals 

such as geese, chickens, cows, pigs, goats, sheep, 

horses, donkeys, and llamas. Those children 

brave enough even had the chance to milk a 

nanny goat and feed a kid. The children also fed 

many varieties of chickens, as well as ducks, 

goats, deer, and a calf.   Each class went on a hay 

ride and fed hay bouquets to hungry cows.   Our 

day at the farm ended with a picnic lunch and a 

trip through the farm's hay maze. On October 

30th, the preschool held its annual Fall Carnival 

and class parties.   The staff provided carnival -

type games for the children to play for candy 

prizes such as a cake walk, bean bag toss, 

pumpkin basketball, ten pin bowling, fall golf 

(putting) and kiddie pool fishing.   Staff and 

students wore costumes, played games then 

attended their individual class parties for more 

festivities and goodies.    

Ms. Eileen  

Community  

Christian  

School  

We extend our deepest Christian sympathy and love 

to those families who have recently experienced the 

death of a loved one.  Remembering these families 

in your prayers, giving them a call or sending a card 

provides a healing ministry and extends the love of 

Christ during this time of loss and grief. 

À   Leslie ñLesò Black, husband of Judy Black, 

went  to be with the Lord on  September 23rd.  

À   Norm Anders went to be with the Lord on 

October 13th. 

À   Henry Alexander, husband of Doris, went to 

be with the Lord on October 19, 2017. 

Peeking into the classroom....in the four year old 

class, the children have been busy making fall 

arts and crafts and writing letters in salt, sand 

and Halloween sprinkles.   This class has also been 

studying the Bible stories of Joshua and Moses 

and working on fine motor activities and writing 

their names, as well as letter sounds, rhyming, 

counting objects and making sets.    

Looking forward to this month, Community 

Christian School will have a canned food drive to 

benefit the Community UMC Food Pantry and will 

have a school-wide Thanksgiving Feast on 

November 17th.     

The Charge Conference is 

held annually to review the 

mission of the church, to 

receive reports and adopt 

new goals and objectives. This yearôs 

conference will be held Sunday, November 5,   

at 4:00 pm, at New Covenant UMC, 3470 

Woodridge Drive, The Villages. Attendance is 

open to all of our Community UMC Family. 


